
THE ROTARY CLUB OF HONG KONG ISLAND EAST

⾹  港  東  區  扶  輪  社  週  報


Club 16340 District 3450 Chartered on 06 April, 1954 by  
Charter President PDG (Uncle) John Yuen

   Vol.69  No.24 1 June 2022

TUNG FENG
OFFICERS

President                       
Bernard Lee

         

Hon. Secretary                       
Rico Fung


Hon. Treasurer                          
John Poon 


DIRECTORS 

Club Administration       

PP Andy Wong 


Fellowship               

Rtn. Kevin Leung


International Service 

Rtn. Mofiz Chan


Membership

PP William Wong 


Membership Chair

PP Eddy Wong


Service Projects 
PP Stacy Ho


Youth Service 
PP Gilbert Fung


Public Image Chair 
PP Nancy Yee


Community Service Chair 

Christopher Wang


Foundation Chair

PP David Li 


PP Council Rep.      

George Leung 


EX-OFFICIO  
IPP Leo Yu       

        

CLUB ADVISORS          

PDG YK Cheng

DGE Norman Lee

PP Andrew Chen 

PP Tim Lui 

PP Henry Chan 

PP Hubert Chan

PP George Leung

PP David Li

PP Rudy Law

Rtn Freddy Wu

Attendees: 

  P Bernard Lee

  DGE Norman Lee

  PP William Wong

  PP Tim Lui

  PP Stacy Ho

  PP Gilbert Fung


Visiting Rotarians, Rotary club of Queensway


  P Professor Eve Chan

  PP Dr Lau Suet Ting


Guests, Technological and Higher Education Institute of Hong Kong:


  Professor Christina Hong, President

  Professor Leslie Chen, Dean of Faculty of Design and Environment


Rotaractors, Technological and Higher Education Institute of Hong Kong:


  Natalie Li, President

  Esmeralda Shang, Professional Development Director

  Roxanne Liu, Promotion and Publication Director

  Nicole Chan, External Vice President

  Abbie Ip, Secretary


Guest of PE Rico, Mr. Jack Li


18 May 2022 Meeting - Youth Service Month

IPP Leo Yu

PE Rico Fung

Rtn Freddy Wu

Rtn Kevin Leung

Rtn Mofiz Chan

Rtn Jason Chiu


Rtn Benson Ng

Rtn Bonnie Yeung

Rtn Vagman Wai 

Rtn Peter Yeung

Rtn Eric Poon 
 

  PN Elijah Fung

  DAG PP Cecilia Lee



Meeting was called to order at 1:04pm.


President Bernard welcomed everybody to the Meeting.  May is Rotary’s Youth Service Month, 
and RCHKIE is taking the opportunity to celebrate the reinstatement of the Rotaract Club of 
Technological and Higher Education Institute of Hong Kong.  Regular club announcements 
followed.


With the reinstatement of the Rotaract Club, RCHKIE and RC 
Queensway are now co-sponsors.  President Eve of RC Queensway 
teaches at THEi, and is advisor to the Rotaract Club.


RCHKIE and RC Queensway visited THEi in August 2021, and had 
since organized a sharing session to introduce Rotary to their 
students. The board was formed soon, and President Eve had led 

them in participating in 
activities related to their 
chosen vocation.  Highlights 
of RCQ x THEi x UNESCO 
Peace and Sustainability 
Fashion Design Competition 
and Love and Care 2021 
Fashion Design Competition 
were presented.


Natalie, Esmeralda, 
Roxanne, Nicole and Abby 
then took turn and introduced themselves to RCHKIE.


It was also a great opportunities to recognize the winners of the competitions.  Principal Hong, 
Professor Leslie and PP William were invited on stage to present the awards to the 
Rotaractors.


PP Tim gave vote of thanks to President Eve, guests of THEi 
and Rotaractors of THEi for joining us, sharing and celebrating 
Youth Service Month with us.


President Bernard and President exchanged flags to 
commemorate joint sponsorship for the Rotaract Club of THEi.


Present Bernard presented souvenirs from RCHKIE to 
Principal Hong, Professor Leslie, Professor Eve, 
Rotaractors of THEi, and guests from RC 
Queensway.


Red box for the day was $1,750.


Meeting adjourned at 2:00pm


Meeting with THEi with RC 
Queensway August 2021

Meeting with THEi with RC 
Queensway August 2021

Fashion Design activities at THEi

Professor Leslie, Principal Hong, and PP William presented fashion design awards won by Rotaract Board Members

Exchange of flag between RCHKIE and RC 
Queensway

Rotaract THEi Board Members with Faculty 
of THEi and Advisors from RCHKIE



The 62nd District Conference was held at Nina Hotel, 
Tsuen Wan.  P Bernard, PDG Y.K., DGE Norman, IPP 
Leo, PP William, PP Eddy, PE Rico and Rtn Eric were 
there.


Registration started 11am on Saturday, 28 May 2022.  
Day one programme included opening ceremony, and 
sharing from Guest of Honor Mr. Philip Chan, 
Chairman of The Hong Kong Jockey Club.  PDG Y.K. 
gave vote of thanks on behalf of District.


DG Keith gave his report for the year, followed by online address from RI President Shekhar 
Mehta. District Rotaract Representative Luffy Chan introduced the RI President’s Personal 
Representative (RIPPR) RI Director-nominee Ghim Bok Chew, who then gave his address.


In the afternoon, we were split into 5 breakout sessions focusing on change and sustainability 
through Rotary, and reports on the sessions were given before the day ended.


Day two featured the second plenary session 
presided by DGE Norman in the morning.  The 
keynote speaker was Mr. Donald Choi, Executive 
Director and CEO of Chinachem Group. RIPPR 
Ghim Bok Chew reported state of Rotary 
worldwide.  PDG Ada Cheng gave her report on 
the 2022 Council on Legislation.  PDG Y.K. 
conducted the adoption of Conference Resolutions.  
District Financial Statement for Rotary Year 2020-
2021 were adopted.  Contributions to the Rotary 
Foundation were also recognized.


DGN Andy Li and Conference Chair DS Elizabete Fong presided the third and fourth plenary 
sessions.  Keynote speaker Ng On-Yee, young world championship snooker player, shared 
her story on stage, and all District leaders of Rotaract, Interact and Junioract youth 
programmes gave summary of this Rotary year.


Highlight of the programme comes back to the people of Rotary.  Service projects, presidents 
and clubs are recognized.  We all got to know more about DGE Norman through his dialogue 
on stage.  We were all encouraged to sign up for RI Convention 2022 at Houston and 2023 at 
Melbourne.  The 63rd District Conference, scheduled for 21-22 May 2023, is now in my diary.


The District Conference touched all of us in different ways.  Bond grew between senior and 
new Rotarians.  As some of us attended the Conference the second or third time around, we 
pick up more nuances and gain deeper understanding into Rotary.  Our palates improve with 
fine dining, and it is certainly the same with the Rotary District Conference experience.


RCHKIE and the Junioract Club of C.C.C Kei Wan 
Primary School (Aldrich Bay) are joining hands with 
one of our service partners; Little Life Warrior 
Society, to run a fun on-line event. Children of Kei 
Wan had prepared a program for the friends at 
Little Life Warrior Society with games and live 
music performance, and prizes and souvenirs to be 
sent to them after. This event will inspire the 
children to have a more cheerful & a more 

62nd District Conference

Living Hand In Hand - Junioract Club of C.C.C Kei Wan Primary School (Aldrich Bay)
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Happy Birthday to our Splendid June Birthday Members 
  

June   2 : P Bernard Lee

June 24 : Rtn Frederick Wu


Club postal address : P.O.Box 47064, Morrison Hill Post Office, Hong Kong

Meeting Venue   : Regal HK Hotel, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong

Meeting Schedules : Every 1st and 3rd Wednesday at 12:30 pm

Website             : http://hkie.rotary3450.org/


impactful life through service, sharing and 
leadership.


The Board members of the Junioract Club, with 
help from their teachers, had created a 
wonderful video to promote the event, which 
will take place on 4 June, 2022.


Kudos to the great work and we really look 
forward to it!!


This Rotary Year is the third year we support Yeung Yat Lam Memorial 
School in their Adventure and Bicycle Training program.  


“Adventure” by definition involves new and interesting experiences, and 
includes elements of skills, different from those used in our daily lives.  
“Adventure Training”, through a set of curated techniques driven by 
experience, combined with matching equipment, gave students a goal 
to work towards, building sense of self worth and achievement.


Bicycle training aims not only at 
encouraging students to participate in 
sports, it is also a life skill, which can 
help them build a good lifestyle and 
be more comfortable of independence 
in the future.


We made a video for the school, so 
they can share the joy and confidence 
in students with teachers and parents.


15 June, 2022  - Year End Programme

P Bernard will lead his Board of Directors to present a summary of Rotary Year 2021-2022 
and share his heart and journey to all members and guests.


6 July, 2022  - Club Installation

PE Rico will be installed as President of RCHKIE in Rotary Year 2022-2023

Announcements and Upcoming Events

June 26 : Rtn Vagman Wai

June 30 : Rtn Walter Wong


School Visit - Yeung Yat Lam Memorial School

http://hkie.rotary3450.org/

